

# SACRED HEART CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 310 Spring Avenue | Troy, New York

The Catholic Community of Sacred Heart welcomes all people to join in our celebration of God's love. Through prayer, education and caring for others, we strive to serve the needs of God's people, thereby gaining a richer understanding of the gospel message.

STAFF Rev. John J. Yanas, Pastor

Rev. James J. Vaughan, **Pastor Emeritus** 

Antonio Morabito, **Pastoral Associate for Administration/ Facilities**Email: paa.fm.shc@gmail.com

Barbara Mastroianni,
Administrative Assistant

**FAITH FORMATION** 

Erin Flynn Ingold, Youth Minister email: www. eriningold@gmail.com Matt Ingold, Director, New Evangelization email: www. matthew.d.ingold@gmail.com

MUSIC MINISTRY

Francis Suarez, Music Director

**TRUSTEES** 

Peter Kehoe, Esq. and Dr. Judith Purcell

PASTORAL COUNCIL

Blaise Constantakes, Chair

FINANCE COMMITTEE

Edward Staats, Chair

**PARISH NURSE** 

Loretta Ciraulo

BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE

Marie Mangione, Chair 518-272-6555

**MASS SCHEDULE** 

Saturday Vigil 4:00pm Sunday 8:30 & 10:30am Weekday 9:00am Holy Day Vigil 5:45pm Holy Day 9:00am

SCHOOL 518-274-3655 Mr. Devon Camenga, Principal

Early Childhood thru Grade 6 Mrs. Janet MacLasco,

Administrative Assistant www.sacredheartschooltroy.com

**BAPTISM** - Parents seeking Baptism for their child need to call and make an appointment with the Pastor to begin the process for the sacrament. Parents should be practicing members of the Catholic faith.

**RECONCILIATION** - This sacrament is offered every Saturday at 3:00pm or by appointment.

**MARRIAGE** - Please call the rectory for an appointment in advance of the wedding. Please secure the date and time with the parish before making arrangements for the reception.

**CATHOLIC BURIAL** - For information please call the Albany Diocesan Cemeteries Office at (518) 463-0134.

**COMMUNION TO HOMEBOUND** - Please call the parish office to make arrangements.

**PATRIOTIC ROSARY** Tuesdays at 6pm in the Faculty Room in school. **(Suspended until September)** 

**HOSPITAL VISITS** - We visit the area hospitals weekly. If you or a loved one is admitted to the hospital, it is important that you identify yourself as a member of our parish community or call the parish office.

**SH PRAYER NETWORK** - If you would like to join the prayer network or if you need prayers please call: Eileen Heaphy (518) 646-1613, Kay Gagliardi (518) 283-4626

**SH PRAYER GROUP** - meets Monday evenings from 7-8:30pm in the Teen Room at the playground entrance.

**NEW PARISHIONERS** - You are always welcome and are asked to call the parish office (518) 274-1363 or fill out a registration form which is available on the bulletin board in the back of church. This helps us for sacraments, sick calls or any other assistance you may need.



June 9
Kevin Kelley - Judy & Jim Brearton
Kathleen Fiffe - Ray & Diane Lammon
Rita Sheeran - Tom & Sue Ostrowski
Kenneth Burton - Jamie Bickel
Marion Murray - Mike & Marie Mangione
Benjamin Pinzer (3rd Anniv) - Wife, Carol &
Family
June 10
Kelly Ann McCann (BdayRem) - Family
Dec. Members of Morano Family - Ben Morano
Angela Hulihan - Family
Henry Brooks - Chris & Cassandra Spellman
John VanDenburgh, Sr. (dec) Rosemary (living)
49th Wed Anniv - Family
Thanksgiving for Special Intention - Misa Lyons
Robert Coulombe - Tony & Carrie Milanese
Maria Matejczuk - Theresa Salasznyk
June 11
For the Sick and Suffering
June 12
Rev. Edward Ryan (6th Anniv) - Family
James A. Walsh (2nd Anniv) - Family
Edward J. Walsh, Jr. (BdayRem) - Family
June 13
Ann Meany - Patricia McDonald
June 14
Margaret Mendes - Tom & Sue Ostrowski
June 15
Ann Kaelin - Antonia Jalet
June 16
Dr. John H. Sulzman - Family
Richard Y. Bayly - Daughter, Patti Bayly
Leah Carey (24th Anniv) - Daughter, Mary Leah
Mason & Sons
Rita Sheeran - Frank & Mary Jackson & Family
W. James George - Bill & Lil Rosenberger
John J. & Catherine Sweeney (Anniv) - Family
June 17
FATHER'S DAY
R ALL OUR FATHERS AND
GRANDFATHERS BOTH

#### **ETERNAL LIGHT:**

10:30

James Murphy - Daughter, Barbara Mastroianni

**PRAYERS FOR THE SICK**: Lane Zugalla, Josie Bidwell, Mary Lourdes Betzenger, Sue Russell, Tom Purcell, Michael Miller and Margie Ritrovato.

LIVING AND DECEASED

**NEW TO THE PARISH – WELCOME!** We are happy to have you in our community and hope that you will enjoy a truly Christian experience with us. Please call the rectory to register (274-1363) or fill out the registration form on the bulletin board in the back of church. This helps us for sacraments, sick calls or any other assistance you may need. Thank you!

### SCRIPTURE READING REFLECTION

During the Sundays in Ordinary Time in this part of the Liturgical year, the second reading is taken from the second Epistle to the Corinthians. St. Paul spent a significant amount of time evangelizing in Corinth during the early years of his missionary efforts. Yet, after he left, he felt obliged to write not just one, but several letters to the Corinthians. Why might that be? Scripture scholars tell us that the Corinthians had a tendency to think that once they were baptized and had the Eucharist, they no longer needed to worry about sin, despite the fact that their lives clearly reflected less than perfect charity. What is the relevance for us? In our era of smug Bourgeoise religion with long lines for Communion and nonexistent lines for Confession, perhaps, just perhaps, we might be making the same mistake as those Corinthians. Should we make ourselves more familiar with the Epistles to the Corinthians, we might grow fonder of the axiom from St. Paul: "We work out our salvation in fear and trembling."

Next week, our second collection is for the **Catholic Communication Campaign.** This campaign connects people with Christ, here and around the world in developing countries, through the internet, television, radio, and print media. And fifty percent of funds collected remain in our diocese to fund local communications efforts. Your support helps spread the gospel message! If you wish to learn more, visit www.usccb.org/ccc.

#### **SCHOOL NEWS**

#### **Sixth Grade Graduation 2018:**

Sixth Grade Graduation will be held on Thursday, June 14<sup>th</sup> at 6:00 pm in the church. Liturgy, ceremony and light refreshments serve to make this a very special occasion for everyone. Please keep all of our graduates in your thoughts and prayers as they move on to Junior High!

#### **Race For Education:**

The faculty, students and their families thoroughly enjoyed the 8th annual Race for Education. This was a great way of raising money for our <a href="new STREAM Program">new STREAM Program</a>, to be implemented next school year! STREAM focuses on project based learning through innovation, design and engineering, and we are excited to bring this program to SHS.

#### 2018-2019 Registration Reflections:

Next year's registration continues with many opportunities for all to visit and enroll their child (ren). As always, you are all invited to schedule a personal tour of your school at any time. Simply contact the school office at 274-3655 to make these arrangements. We know that you will be amazed at all of the wonderful things that are happening here.

**ALTAR BREAD AND WINE** - In memory of a deceased loved one or to commemorate a special event, a donation can be made to purchase the monthly altar bread and/or wine offered at each Eucharistic celebration. For more information, please call the parish office at (518) 274-1363.

Our Altar Bread and Wine for the month of June has been gifted in memory of Earl and Eileen Schofield in honor of their 75th Wed. Anniv. by Their Children.

#### FATHER'S DAY SPIRITUAL BOUQUET CARDS

Father's Day Cards are available in the back of church to remember all the men in our life both living and deceased. Cards will be placed on the altar for the month of June.

**Pray, Process...Party!** On June 1st, our community observed its third annual Sacred Heart Feast Day celebration. The primary purpose of the celebration was to provide an opportunity for us to come together as a Catholic community, and we were thrilled to host 425 - 475 on our community grounds.

Entertainment, food and drink sales at the festival yielded roughly \$3,000.

Sacred Heart recognizes the extreme generosity and support of our community and gives thanks to everyone who played a role in the success of our Feast Day!

#### **IMPORTANT**

Effective <u>Monday, June 25</u>, there will no longer be a Monday morning Mass here at Sacred Heart. <u>If you have a Mass scheduled already for a Monday after June 25</u>, <u>please call rectory to reschedule.</u> Thank you.

If you and/or members of your family would like to carry up the gifts during a weekend Mass, please notify the ushers before Mass.

Please note that there is an area designated in the choir loft for young children to play so their parents can view the Mass. Also there is a TV monitor on the table in the entrance hallway of the Church if for any reason such as a coughing fit etc. that you need to leave inside the Church you can view the Mass on this monitor.

The Sacred Heart facility currently has various spaces for meetings, sporting events and celebrations of all sizes. For more information, or to reserve a space, contact Tony Morabito at 518-274-1363 or paa.fm.shc@gmail.com

Sacred Heart Web Site - as always, remember to visit the parish website for more news and information (www.sacredhearttroy.com)

All Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist and Lectors will be recommissioned at all Masses this weekend.

**BISHOP'S APPEAL 2018** - As of last Thursday, we have received \$ 57,680 towards our assessment of \$72,564. If you have not made a pledge yet, please do so. Every gift no matter how small will help us reach our goal!! Thank you to all that have contributed so generously.

We currently have parishioners who are participating in E-giving and are very satisfied with the method. E-giving ensures that our parish is supported even when you are elsewhere for Mass. Enrollment forms are available at the rectory.

## Thank you for your contributions for the weekend of June 2 and 3

Regular Offertory \$ 5613.00 Parish Upkeep \$ 612.00

Have you ever thought of remembering the parish in your will? A bequest in your will, no matter what the amount, will help the parish continue to care for and service God's people through vital programs and preserve family life.